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The ROTARY CLUB OF ATTADALE  
 

meets on Mondays at: 
 

Tompkins on Swan 
 

6.00pm for 6.30pm 
 

Attendance officer: 
Gillian Baker: - 0437 146 849  
Email: - gillian.baker7@bigpond.com 

 
 
 

 

 

MONDAY, MARCH 16 
 

Sasha Bosich ~ Foundation Breathe founder 
 

Visitors always welcome, see how to book in below 
 

Chair: Heather McNaught Happy Dollars: Colin McCulloch 
Host: Keith McNaught Cakes: Betty and Martin 
Set Up: Volunteers  

 
CLUB CALENDAR  
 

2020    
March Monday 16 Dinner Meeting ~ Sasha Bosich ~ Foundation Breathe founder 
March  Fri, 

Sat, 
Sun 

20 
21 
22 

 
District 9465 Conference Rockingham 

March Monday 23 Dinner Meeting ~ Neil Stanbury ~ Fremantle Port Authority 
March Saturday 28 ‘Music in the Air’ Concert 
March Monday 30 Dinner Meeting ~ Member Night ~ Thumbnails 
April Monday 6 Dinner Meeting ~ Mike Greenslade CEO ShelterBox ~Celebrating 

20th Anniversary with launch of ShelterBox 2020 Vision book 

Open invitation for people to attend.  
Book through Trybooking.  See details later in Bulletin 

April Tuesday 7 Board Meeting 
April Monday  13 Easter Monday ~ No Meeting 
April  Saturday  

Sunday 
18 
19 

President Elect Training Seminar 

April  Monday 20 Dinner Meeting ~ Julian Pace ~ Happiness Co 
April Monday 27 ANZAC Day ~ Public Holiday ~ No Meeting 
May Monday 4 Dinner Meeting ~ Barry Urquhart ~ CEO Marketing Force ~ The 

Challenge of Change. 
Partners, friends and business people invited 

May  Monday  11 Dinner Meeting ~ Bernie Foley EO ~ Life Education WA (Inc) 
May Sunday 17 District Assembly 



May  Monday  18 Dinner Meeting ~ Suzie Costello ~ Program Manager Perth Metro 
and South West Earbus Group 

May  Monday 25 Dinner Meeting ~ Rick Sneeuwjagt Retired Manager State Fire 
Services ~ History, Application, Value of Fire Reduction Burning 

June Monday 1 Western Australia Day ~ Public Holiday ~ No Meeting 
June Monday 22 Rotary Club of Attadale Change Over Night 
June Saturday 27 District Change Over Night at Royal Perth Golf Club 

 
 
 

 

 

 
   

 
 

Information 
at your 
fingertips. 
 

Just click on 
the button > 

 
 

NEW WEB SITE 
 

 

 

 

  

       

 
These links make it easy for you to access them so please use them often. 
If you like and share the Facebook entries regularly it will keep you and others up to date as well as 
promoting the Rotary Club of Attadale. 
 
 

 

Visitors are welcome  
 

Come and enjoy great fellowship and interesting guest speakers. 
 

Contact Attendance Officer ~ Gillian Baker 
 

on 0437 146 849 
or 

Email gillian.baker7@bigpond.com 
 

Before 7.00pm on the Thursday prior to the Monday meeting. 
 
 

 
 

 

MARCH                   SPECIAL ANNIVERSARIES                    FEBRUARY 
 

 
 

2  Anne Lewkowski   Birthday 10 Abby Parsons   Birthday 
3 Trevor Leaver   Birthday 10 George Macrides   Birthday 
3 John Sharp   Birthday 12 Joyce Smith   Birthday 
8 Jenny & Jim Calcei   Wedding 1969 12 Keith Timmel   Induction 1984 
9 Elaine Bennett   Birthday 13 Nancy & Ron Day   Wedding 
10  Betty Bright   Induction 2008 26 Joan Henley   Birthday 

 
 

 

ROTARY SPECIAL MONTHS:          MARCH IS WATER, SANITATION and HYGIENE 
 

 

   

OUTOUT
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http://www.attadalerotary.com/
http://rotaryoutwest.blogspot.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/Attadale.Rotary.Club/
https://bicton.wamsa.org.au/
https://twitter.com/RcAttadale
https://www.linkedin.com/in/rotary-attadale-b948b0146/


Meeting February 24 
President Gail McCulloch was delighted to welcome our very own guest speaker, Heather McNaught 

She was also delighted to welcome guest, Shelley Konig and all members. 
 

 
President Gail McCulloch, Heather and Keith McNaught, Shelley Konig, 

 Carole Maxwell and John Sharp 

Announcements 
 

Happy Birthday to Joyce Smith 
 

 
 

 

JOYCE 
 

 

 
 

 

JOYCE 
 

 

Happy Birthday to John Sharp 
 

 
 

 
 

JOHN 

 

 
 

 
 

JOHN 
 
 

 

Thank you to Heather for her Gluten Free Birthday Cake for John.  Great work Heather 

 



Rotary Charity Golf Day Friday 6 March 
President Gail McCulloch congratulated Rod Rate on another fantastic Rotary Charity Golf Day.   
The amount of work Rod does as Chairman and the way he has a handle on the many areas to work on, is 
brilliant.   
Without Rod there would be no golf day.  He has an amazing number of contacts that he calls on, not only 
for the golf day but other Rotary events. 
He shuns praise, so please join with me in acknowledging Rod Rate. 
 

I would also like to thank all the volunteers especially those who helped me.   
 
Foundation Grants Management Seminar 
Thank you to Carole Maxwell and Bev Moffat for attending this event.  
We will hear about this at our next meeting on Monday 16 March. 
 

Music in the Air and the ShelterBox Launch 
The Music in the Air and the ShelterBox Launch events are both advertised in the Bulletin and on the web 
site. 
I hope you are all spreading the word and encouraging people to come and book on the relevant web sites. 
 

If each Rotarian, your family and friends organise for 21 people to attend, we will achieve our target of 650. 
You will reach that number if you belong to another organisation and invite the members. 
Let’s all give it our best shot. 
 

RCA Club Dinner 
Thank you to Carole Maxwell, for organising a dinner at Olive and Oscars.   
Rotarians, partners, past members and friends enjoyed plentiful and delicious food and wonderful 
fellowship.   
Great work Carole. 
 

District Conference 
Gail encouraged everyone to attend the annual District Conference being held in Rockingham this year. 
It is a great event with inspiring guest speakers and the chance to meet like-minded people, catch up with 
friends and make new ones. 

You can book by clicking on:  https://www.trybooking.com/562113 
 

 

 
 

District 9465 Conference 2020 
 

20 March 2020 - 22 March 2020 
 

ROCKINGHAM WA 
 

  

 
ShelterBox Book Launch Monday 6 April 2020 
Please invite family and friends to come on April 6, when we will host the 20th Anniversary of ShelterBox 
with the launch of the ShelterBox 2020 Vision book 
 

They will be able to hear about and see the amazing work that is done by the ShelterBox team 
 
The Trybooking site is open for people to book for this event.  Just click on https://trybooking.com/BHWVB  
 

https://www.trybooking.com/562113
https://trybooking.com/BHWVB


 
 
 

Guest Speaker ~ Heather McNaught 
Australian Catholic Religious Against Trafficking in Humans ~ (ACRATH) 
 

  



Heather is a member of (ACRATH) and gave an excellent presentation on the work, this very worthy 
organisation does. 
 

Australian Catholic Religious Against Trafficking in Humans (ACRATH) ~ Goals 
 

 
 

ACRATH is committed to working together towards the elimination of human trafficking in Australia, in Asia, 
the Pacific and internationally 
It aims to educate and raise consciousness about human trafficking and its many forms.  
It is one of the world’s fastest growing crimes. 
 

Australia is a destination for trafficked people who are used for a variety of purposes 
 

Forms of Human Trafficking 
 

• Human Trafficking • Forced Marriage 

• Slavery • Servile Marriage 

• Forced Labour • Sham Marriage 

• Labour Trafficking • Organ Trafficking 

• Domestic Servitude • Supply Chain 
 



Some of the many issues ACRATH are working on. 
 

Buying Good and Services is a Moral Choice 
We are part of this problem, because of our consumer habits, when it comes to the existence of slavery in 
our world today, as we are constantly demanding cheaper goods and service. 
 

Be mindful of the supply chain of goods when we 
are purchasing products and make ethical choices.   
For example, we can look for chocolate, tea and 
coffee carrying the Fairtrade, Rainforest Alliance, 
UTZ logos 

 
 

We partner with like-minded agencies overseas to empower communities to lift themselves out of poverty, 
challenge injustice and build resilience. 
 

We partner with Christians and churches in Australia, particularly those from the Baptist movement, in 
generous giving, ethical consumption, courageous advocacy and faithful prayer in order to achieve justice 
for people living in poverty. 
 

The Ethical Fashion Report sheds light on what the industry and individual companies are doing to address 
forced labour, child labour and exploitation. 
 
Campaign to Recoup Unpaid Wages 
ACRATH is seeking your support for 22 men from Vanuatu who were exploited in Australia in 2014 while 
working under the Seasonal Workers Programme (SWP), which is administered by the Department of 
Employment on behalf of the Federal Government.   
 

The men worked hard to earn money for their poor struggling families, but became victims of labour 
exploitation on our Australian farms.  
For seven weeks they worked tirelessly on six farms, sometimes receiving only one meal a day.   
When they were not paid their salaries, they asked the director of the labour hire firm for their wages.  He 
threatened to refer them to the police and have them deported.  
 

March 24th 2020 will be the 3rd anniversary of the judgement made by Judge Jarrett in favour of the Fair 
Work Ombudsman and the vulnerable workers.   
The labour hire firm and its director were ordered by the Federal Court of Australia to repay the workers 
$77,649 in unpaid salaries and were fined $227,000 for violating the Fair Work Act.   
 

This case was not further investigated by the police as a potential case of forced labour under the Human 
trafficking legislation.  
 Now, six years after arriving in Australia, the men have not received any money. 
 

ACRATH believes that as the men were exploited while working under an Australian aid programme, 
Australia has a moral responsibility to see that the men are paid.  ACRATH is therefore requesting that an 
ex-gratia payment totalling $77,649 be made to 22 seasonal workers from Vanuatu.  A letter has been sent 
to the Prime Minister regarding this request. 
 

 

Talitha Kum is the International Network of 
Consecrated Life Against Trafficking in Persons.  
ACRATH is proud to be a member of this network 

 
 

 

 

 
 
ACRATH is a registered charity with the Australian Charities and Not-for-profit 
Commission (ACNC) 
 
 



 

Winners 
The winner of the Door Prize was John. 
 

AGM for the Rotary Club of Attadale Neil Henley Foundation (RCANHF) 
The Chairman of the RCANHF, Jeff Spickett conducted the AGM. 
As there were no new nominations, and the sitting members had agreed to be re nominated, Jeff  
declared that he (Jeff) and Greg James would be trustees for a further year and Martin Houchin, 
Bob Rodgers and Mal Bennett would be trustees for a further two years. 
Congratulations to you all. 
 
Reports 
 

Rotary Charity Golf Day  
Rod Rate took the opportunity to thank golf day committee members Gail and Colin McCulloch for the time 
and effort they spent working on the golf day and Bob Rodgers and Martin Houchin for the great work they 
did to make the day such a success. 
He was very grateful for the other people who volunteered to help on the day. 
 

Rod was able to announce that at this stage we had raised about $42 000.  This is a marvellous result and 
we look forward to hearing the final figure in coming days. 
 

Congratulations to everyone who contributed to the day in any way. 

 
Rotaract Quiz Night 
Gillian reported on the Rotaract Quiz night that was attended by Gail and Colin McCulloch, Bruce and 
Robin Robinson, Gillian Baker and a few friends. 
 

The team of five Rotaractors did a fantastic job for their first fund raising event, except for their music 
section!!!!!!!!!  They kept assuring us it was 70’s and 80’s music.!! 
 

 
 

We all thoroughly enjoyed the event where the proceeds raised were going to the Bush Fire Appeal 
 

  



 

The Rotary Youth Program of Enrichment (RYPEN) 
Gillian spoke about the RYPEN camp for 14-17-year olds being held from the 15th to 17th May 2020. 
It offers an opportunity for the participants to develop and challenge themselves. 
If you know of any suitable candidates, please contact Gillian. 
 

Music in the Air Concert Saturday 28 March 2020 
Colin reminded everyone that we only have just over 2 weeks before the concert. 
 

Ian has secured a number of sponsors.  Colin and Gillian have also a secured a sponsor making a total of 
nine:  Redfish, Fish, Chips and Grill, Marmion Street Fresh & Gourmet, Health@520, Formula Pharmacy, 
Yard - Anita Moncrieff, Bousefields Menswear, Opal Murdoch, Have a Go News and Mount Pleasant 
College. 
 

Jim has also been busy distributing flyers to a range of venues and would like everyone to help deliver 
flyers to retirement villages (such as the over 55’s) and anywhere that will give exposure for the concert.  
His daughter is the Santa Maria Alumni Coordinator and has enabled Jim to advertise the event on their 
website 

 
The most effective way is to approach people 
personally. 
 
The auditorium can seat six hundred and fifty 
people and we would like to fill every seat. 
 
To do this we need everyone to invite family and 
friends to come and enjoy what will be a fantastic 
concert. 
 

You can book your tickets by clicking on: 
 

https://trybooking.com/BHWWF 
 

 
 

Happy Dollars 
 

 
Greg entertained the meeting with many delightful Happy Dollars and a few fines. 

 
Sadly, he recounted how a holiday in the south west, to use the golf voucher his lovely wife Helen bid for, 
resulted in many costly mishaps. 
 

https://www.trybooking.com/BHWWF


 
 

Thank You 
 
Thank you to Ian making the delicious slices 
for us to enjoy with tea and coffee. 
 
 

Offers to cook for next week 
Thank you to Betty and Martin for offering 
to cook for March 16. 
 

 
 
Please support our Club’s sponsors and tell them you are from the Rotary Club of Attadale 
 

  
 

  
 

COVID-19  
 
The WA Department of Health recommends that the following behaviours should be promoted:  
 
- practice good respiratory and hand hygiene:  

o wash hands regularly with soap and water for 20 - 30 seconds, or use an alcohol-based hand rub  

o wash your hands before and after eating,  

o don’t touch your face,  

o cough or sneeze into your elbow and dispose of used tissues immediately;  

o hand hygiene after coughing, sneezing or blowing nose  

 
- practice social distancing; refrain from hand shaking, keep one metre from others where possible; 

and  
 
- stay home if you are unwell: even if you don’t think you could have COVID-19  

 



 
 

 

 

ROTARY CLUB OF ATTADALE 
 

DUTY ROSTER 2020 – Q1 
 

The Chairpersons will be selected by Ian Pittaway to match  
the guest speakers as they are arranged. 

 
   

  Set Up & Pack Up Host Chairperson 
 

 

February 03 Abby Parsons Winston Marsh Llew Withers 

February 10 Jim Calcei Jeff Spickett Ian Pittaway 
February 17 Mal Bennett Rod Rate Robin Robinson 

February 24 Selwyn Castles Bev Moffat Colin McCulloch 
March 02 Labour Day Public Holiday  

March 09 Martin Houchin Betty Bright  Carole Maxwell 
March 16 Volunteer Keith McNaught Heather McNaught 

March 23 George Lewkowski Bruce Robinson John Sharp 
March 30 John Sharp Bob Rodgers Gail McCulloch 

April 06 Keith McNaught Carole Maxwell Gail McCulloch, June Wade 
April 13 Easter Monday Public Holiday  

April 20 Fred Soale Mick Donnes Keith McNaught 
April 27 ANZAC Day Public Holiday  

May  04 Colin McCulloch * Joyce Smith Ian Pittaway 
* = altered; duty swapped. 
If members are unable to undertake their allocated duty on any date, please arrange a swap. 
 
 

The set up and pack up Rotarians shall:  

• Arrive at least 30 mins before the meeting starting time 

• Retrieve the small Australian flags, the Sergeant's gavel and gong, collection box, donations tin, Joker container 
and two bottles of wine. 

• The small flags shall be spread around the tables. 

• The Sergeant's and President's items are to be placed on the President's table 

• The microphones provided by Tompkins on Swan shall be turned on and tested 

• At the completion of the meeting, all items shall be returned to the storeroom cupboard 
 

The hosts shall: 

• Arrive at least 30 minutes before meeting starting time 

• Retrieve the wooden badge holder cabinet from the storeroom and place it within greeting area 

• Greet all Rotarians with a handshake and give them their badge. 

• Greet guests and welcome them and introduce them to at least two Rotarians 

• Greet the guest speaker if the Chairperson is unavailable 

• After the meeting, retrieve all name badges, place them in the wooden cabinet and return to storeroom 
 

The chairperson shall: 

• Read the Bulletin in advance and then contact Program Director for CV of speaker 

• Arrive at Dinner Meeting venue at least 35 mins before starting time 

• Greet and welcome the GS at the entrance and introduce them to the President and at least four Rotarians 

• Assist the GS to setup his/her audio/visual and any other aids 

• Show GS where to sit down for dinner on President's table and where to speak 

• Invite the GS to stay for tea or coffee afterwards and ask them if they are happy to answer questions then 

• Advise GS to speak for 20-30 minutes (or as agreed with Programme Director) including questions 

• Introduce the GS by name and topic when requested by the President 

• Formally introduce the GS by written CV addressing name, vocation, qualifications, family (if appropriate), 
interests and lastly topic.  This should take from one to two minutes only. 

• Chair the speaker session allowing one question per Rotarian or Guest 

• Terminate the session with the presentation of the gift coaster (from Secretary) 

• Escort the GS to the door after the meeting (and to their vehicle if appropriate) 

 

 


